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Minutes of the Extraordinary Cley Parish Council Meeting 

on 20th February 2024 at 6pm at Cley Village Hall, The Fairstead, Cley. 

 

Attending: Cllr Holliday (Chairman and NNDC District Cllr), Cllr Allen (Vice-

Chairman), Cllr High, Cllr Williamson, Cllr Holman, Cllr Deane, and Parish Clerk 

Gemma Harrison. 

38 members of the public present.  

1.  Welcome and to consider apologies and reasons for absence.    

1.1 Cllr Holliday welcomed everyone to the meeting and reminded everyone that the 

Parish Council is not a decision-making body when it comes to planning 

applications, it is a consultee. The Parish Council’s comments will be taken into 

consideration along with all other comments from consultees. The Planning 

Officer will make a recommendation to the Development Control Committee 

based on planning policy and comments received.  

1.2 Cllr Baker sent his apologies due to illness. Apologies were accepted.  

2.  To receive declarations of Interest and requests for dispensations by 

councilors in any of the agenda items listed. 

2.1 None received.  

Public Participation 

 The applicant of the planning application spoke in favour of the 

application and referenced the stress caused over the last few years, 

given the uncertainty of having Arcady demolished. 

 A member of the public spoke in favour of the application and stated 

they supported the application.  

 A resident raised concerns about the new plans, but also was keen not 

to see a divide in the village.  

 A member of the public commented that their previous request hasn’t 

been addressed by the most recent drawing, some concerns were 

raised given the position and height of the build and its impact on their 
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own adjacent property, however they stated they are not objecting to 

the proposal. 

 A resident commented that it is a good design and should go ahead. 

 A member of the public commented that the latest plans offered a good 

compromise, this comment was supported by a number of other 

residents present.  

3. Planning - Arcady 

3.1 The planning report for the Arcady planning application PF/24/0101 was circulated 

prior to the meeting and available on the website and can be seen in full at 

Appendix A. Cllr High PROPOSED the report and Cllr Deane SECONDED the 

report, which was AGREED by all.   

3.2 Cllr Holliday stated that she agreed with the planning statement and there has 

been considerable parish support for the proposal which carries some 

weight, given our role is to represent the community. The balance for me is a 

stance of no objection. 

3.3 Cllr Allen stated whilst there were many positive elements to the latest planning 

proposal, he PROPOSED an objection due to the height of the east block, Cllr 

Deane SECONDED the objection. A vote by a show of hands took place, 6 Cllrs 

objected and 1 Cllr stated no objection, the motion of Objection was carried. Clerk 

to submit the planning report along with the objection to NNDC.  

4.Time and Date of Next Meeting; 6.30pm Thursday 14th March 2024 in Cley 

Village Hall.  

The Meeting ended at  6.17pm 
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Appendix A  

Planning Report 

The following planning report is for discussion at the 

Extraordinary Cley Parish Council Meeting on Tuesday 20th February 2024 at 
6pm 

Cley Parish Council have been consulted on PF/24/0101 Arcady Erection of 

Dwelling (Replacement). Parish Cllrs have all received and studied plans and 

documents relating to the application and have had the opportunity to attend a site 

visit. Cllrs have been encouraged to read the comments posted on the NNDC Planning 

Portal and speak to residents about their views on the proposed application.  

The latest application PF/24/0101 Arcady is an application for a replacement dwelling. 

This site has a long and complex history of planning applications, planning 

enforcement cases and most recently a Planning Appeal which was determined by the 

Planning Inspectorate. This application has been dealt with differently to those 

previously submitted on the site, with proactive consultation with residents, through 

Parish Council meetings, and the Parish Council Community Café. Cllrs welcome this 

approach which has given residents the opportunity to engage with the applicant’s 

planning consultant, have a better understanding of the planning proposal and has 

ultimately led to more consultation responses on the NNDC planning portal. The 

overwhelming difference with this application is the support which has been shown 

from the community. Whilst such support has not always focussed on material 

planning considerations, it has demonstrated a feeling within the parish that the 

proposed new building is more acceptable with the proposed changes being deemed 

by some residents as being much more sympathetic to its surroundings.  

Some Cllrs are in agreement that the new proposal is much improved, the change in 

roofline from flat to pitched is a significant change and demonstrates some 

consideration of the surrounding landscape. Lowering some areas of the proposed 

dwelling also helps to reduce mass and is much more appropriate, improving views 

from Newgate Green and Bridgefoot Lane. Cllrs acknowledge the effort of the 

applicant and their consultants in submitting an application which has attempted to 

address many of the previous complaints received regarding the existing build.  
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Cllrs initially had concerns about light pollution from the extent of proposed glazing, 

however, they are content that this can be easily mitigated with reduced visible light 

transmission glass in the east, north, west elevations, along with any rooflights.  

Cllrs have gone back to the original Inspector’s Report which stated the existing 

building, including its foundations, should be removed in its entirety, and the site 

returned, to what it was before the build took place. Cllrs have thought carefully about 

the disturbance this would bring for nearby residents and also given careful 

consideration to associated sustainability issues in doing this. Re-using materials is 

thought to be much more sustainable.  

Cllrs have to also take into account the objections that have been received, the main 

concern being that in some areas the proposed dwelling is larger than the existing 

dwelling. The ridge height in the east block is 2.2 metres higher than the adjacent Holly 

House, which has led to concern from Cllrs that this part of the proposal does not 

conform to NNDC polices EN2, 4 and 8. Cllrs fear the east block being taller in height 

and scale may dominate the build, leading to similar massing issues and as such still 

impact on the surrounding countryside and in particular views from Newgate Green.  

The Inspector reference’s the original bungalow on the site, Cllrs feel if the current 

proposal was a replacement of that bungalow, then it would not conform to NNDC 

policy HO8. It is clear that the increase on the height and scale is disproportionate 

compared to the size and height of the original bungalow.  

Cllrs are keen any decision reflects fundamental issues raised in the original 

Inspectors Report, such as height, scale, massing and engineering works to alter land 

levels. The Inspector made effort to describe the fact that a building on this site should 

reflect local distinctiveness, taking particular account of its effect on the historic 

environment, landscape character and the AONB.  

The current proposal is closer to what the Inspector has described above, however 

the height in the east block, brings question marks over the protection and 

enhancement of the landscape, settlement character, and protection and 

enhancement of the historic environment.  

Cllrs will vote in the Extraordinary Meeting on 20th February to either Support, Object 

or take a neutral stance on the above proposal.  
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